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A8.879  Post Death Payments 
 
1. Purpose  
 

To provide instructions for the processing of compensation 
due to the death of a University of Hawaii employee. 
 

2. Definition  
 
 Post death payments are final payments of a deceased 

employee’s compensation (e.g., regular pay, vacation pay, 
retroactive pay, overtime pay, etc.) payable to a 
designated beneficiary or estate. 

 
3. Applicability 
 
 This instruction applies to University personnel processing 

post death payments for deceased employees. 
 
4. Guidelines  
 

a. Post death payments are processed for payment by the 
preparation of the “Authorization for Payment Form” 
(AFP), FMIS-2 (see APM A8.861).  Post death payments are 
not processed through the payroll system.  As such, any 
payroll check dated and issued after the date of death, 
must be returned to the Disbursing Office, Payroll 
Section for cancellation.  The amount of the cancelled 
check will not be included in the W-2 of the deceased. 

 
b. From the gross amount of earned compensation, deduction 

is  made for retirement contribution (if the employee was 
in the contributory retirement plan).  Deduction is also 
made for FICA and Medicare taxes (if applicable) if the  

 



                  A8.879 
               p 2 of 11 
 
 post death payment is being made in the same year that 

the death occurred. 
 
c. At the end of the calendar year in which the post death 

payment is made, a Form 1099-MISC will be issued by the 
Disbursing Office, Accounts Payable Section to report the 
gross amount of the compensation.  Per IRS ruling, the 
1099 includes the amounts issued to the beneficiary, the 
Director of Finance (for FICA and Medicare taxes), and 
the Employees’ Retirement System (if applicable). 

 
5. Procedures  
 

a. Upon official written notification of the death of an 
employee, the University of Hawaii, Disbursing Office, 
Payroll Section will initiate a post death payment for 
any compensation due the deceased employee’s designated 
beneficiary or estate. 

 
b. The Disbursing Office, Payroll Section will notify the 

fiscal officer by a form letter (Attachment 1) and Net 
Pay Worksheet (Attachment 2) to prepare the following: 

 
1) “Authorization for Payment” FMIS-2, for the 

employee’s designated beneficiary or estate 
(Attachment 3) 

 
2) “Authorization for Payment” FMIS-2, for the Director 

of Finance, State of Hawaii (for FICA and Medicare 
taxes, if applicable, Attachment 4) 

 
3) “Authorization for Payment” FMIS-2, for the 

Employees’ Retirement System (if applicable, 
Attachment 5) 

 
4) “Authorization for Payment” FMIS-2, for the 

Employees’ Union (if applicable see Attachment 6) 
 
5) “Special Check Distribution Request” FMIS-37 

(Attachment 7) 
 

c. Fiscal officers are to send all forms to the Disbursing 
Office, Payroll Section.  Upon review, manual checks will  
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be issued by the Disbursing Office, Accounts Payable 
Section. 

 
d. The Disbursing Office, Payroll Section will contact the 

fiscal officer to pick up the check for the designated 
beneficiary or estate.  The fiscal officer will be 
responsible to forward the check. 

 
e. The Disbursing Office, Payroll Section will send the 

“Director of Finance” check to the Department of 
Accounting and General Services with the necessary 
adjustment forms for recordation of FICA earnings and 
contributions. 

 
f. The Disbursing Office, Payroll Section will send the 

check to the Employees’ Retirement System for recordation 
of retirement contributions (if employee was in the 
contributory retirement plan). 

 
g. The Disbursing Office, Payroll Section will send a check 

to the union if statutory dues were assessed. 
 

6. Responsibilities 
 
 a. Colleges/departments must call Payroll immediately to 

notify them of the death of a University of Hawaii 
employee to remove them from the payroll and to notify 
Personnel to initiate the proper papers. 

 
 b. The Disbursing Office, Payroll Section is responsible for 

the calculation of post death payments. 
 
 c. Fiscal Officers and Program Manager (Approving Authority) 

who approve post death payments are responsible for 
compliance with applicable Federal and State laws, rules, 
regulations, and University policies and procedures. 
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7. Availability of Forms  
 
 The following PDF fillable forms are available on-line at: 
 

www.fmo.hawaii.edu/fmis/formfair.html 
 

 FMIS-2   Authorization for Payment  
 FMIS-37  Special Check Distribution Request 
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